
 

      
 

August 4, 2021 
 
Deborah Bickmire 
City of Aurora Planning Department 
15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Suite 2300 
Aurora, CO 80012 
 
Re: First Technical Review: Green Valley Ranch East – Tibet Road (38th Ave to Trib T) Preliminary Plat 
Application Number: DA-1662-12 
Case Number: 2020-6041-00  
 
Dear Ms. Bickmire, 
 
The following are written responses to the City comments dated July 23, 2021 for your review. We have also 
included responses on the redlines PDF for your review. 

 

First Technical Review 

PLANNING DEPARTMENT COMMENTS 
 
1. Completeness and Clarity of the Application 
1A. Add a typical street section for 42nd Avenue. RESPONSE: Addressed 
 
1B. The notes stating 42nd Avenue curbside landscape is provided with GVRE Site Plans #7 and #8 are fine. Follow-
up shows the curbside landscape is designed in both Site Plans, but the curbside landscape is not included in the Site 
Plan #7 curbside landscape table. Please add the plant material to the GVRE #7 landscape table. RESPONSE: Plant 
material has been included in the GVRE Filing 7 landscape tables.   
 
REFERRAL COMMENTS FROM OTHER DEPARTMENTS AND AGENCIES 
 
2. Aurora Water (Steve Dekoskie / 303-739-7470 / sdekoski@auroragov.org / Comments in red) 
2A. Show the continuation (north) of the water main in Tibet Road. RESPONSE: Addressed 
 
2B. The water main in Tibet Road must be installed in a casing pipe under the box culverts and include a 2” blow- off 
with the stub. RESPONSE: The blowoff has been added, but the waterline doesn’t cross box culverts in this phase, but 
is included in the Trib T CD set which has already been reviewed once by the City 
 
3. Real Property (Andy Niquette/ 303-739-7325- / aniquette@auroragov.org / Comments in magenta) 
3A. Continue to work with Andy Niquette on right-of-way and easement dedications. RESPONSE: ROW 
has already been dedicated.  Other related easements are covered by either the Filing 7 or 8 plats which 
are currently in the City review process. 
 
 

END OF RESPONSES 





dbickmir
Stamp

dbickmir
Rectangle

dbickmir
Text Box
Add a detail for 42nd Ave.  The one below is what is included in Flg #3

oburke
Architect
DEWBERRY RESPONSE: TYPICAL SECTION OF COA TWO-LANE COLLECTOR HAS BEEN ADDED TO THIS SHEET.









tworker
Callout
6 foot bike lanes on E 42nd Avenue do not meet city bike lane standards per NEATS (2018) or Roadway Design and Construction Specifications (2016). 7 foot is the city standard minimum in most instances. 

dbickmir
Callout
Discuss with Public Works.  

oburke
Architect
DEWBERRY RESPONSE:  SEE TYPICAL SECTION FOR COA TWO-LANE COLLECTOR ON SHEET 2 OF THESE PLANS.  IT HAS BEEN APPROVED THAT A 6' BIKE LANE WILL BE ACCEPTED AS THIS IS THE SECTION THAT MATCHES EXISTING 42 AVE  INFRASTRUCTURE CONSTRUCTED WITH GVRE PA3.







sdekoski
Callout
With 2" blow off.  The water main must be installed in a casing pipe under the box culverts.

sdekoski
Callout
Show the continuation of the water main in Tibet Rd.

oburke
Architect
DEWBERRY RESPONSE:  THE BLOWOFF HAS BEEN ADDED BUT WATER LINE CROSSINGS UNDER CULVERTS DON'T OCCUR IN THIS PHASE BUT WILL BE INCLUDED IN THE TRIB T CD PLAN SET WHICH HAS BEEN REVIEWED ONCE ALREADY.

oburke
Architect
DEWBERRY RESPONSE:  THE CONTINUATION SHALL BE INSTALLED AS PART OF TIBET RD PHASE 2 IMPROVEMENTS.  THE FUTURE DESIGN HAS BEEN SHOWN ON THE PLANS FOR REFERENCE ONLY.  ADDITIONAL DETAIL CAN BE FOUND ON THE TIBET PHASE 2 PLANS THAT ARE CURRENTLY UNDER REVIEW WITH COA.
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